 English Department Meeting
Friday, November 19, 2010

Present:  Linda Uhlenkott, Barbra Moss, Teresa Howell, Beth Clifton, Carol Ford, Lisa Supp, Susanne Bentley, Kevin Laxalt, Jennifer Pierce, Wyoming Rossett, Russ Orr, Dale Griffith, Doris Bessett, Gretchen Skivington, Gaye Terras (Support Staff)
Linda began today’s meeting by mentioning the reason for our room change.  A structural beam collapsed  in Lundberg Hall last evening, and the building is closed to classes.

Judy Blunt  is a writer who will be on campus January 27 and 28. she will be willing to come in to your class room and lecture.   Please contact Jeannie Rosenthal if you are interested in having her come in to your class.  Susanne suggested that maybe Judy could do a separate presentation that all students could attend and base an assignment on it.  
The English Department search is complete.  There were a number of applicants.  Russ Orr was offered the the position and accepted it.  This position fills Mac’s position.  

Core Staffing – Department Chairs are looking at this, and one piece that is being looked at is re-prioritizing of positions, keeping funding in mind.  We could be facing other cuts, as well.  Right now, the Elko English Department is fully staffed.  There is a position in Ely that may or may not be filled because we are managing classes with full-time and adjuncts.  This will be discussed more at the December department meeting.

MLA and APA – there are four areas that want APA:  Business, Social Science, Nursing and Education all use APA.  Linda proposed that if the college goes to one style, it will be MLA.  She also proposed to teach both APA and MLA.  Linda has spoken with Barbra Moss about creating a module that could be put online in WebCampus or on Ed Nickel’s server or having someone from the ASC  go into those particular classes and teach APA.  The problem with this is that students take ENG 102 and then a review has to be done. Department chairs did ask if English would introduce APA in the classes, so it wasn’t a brand new language, but MLA would be the focus.  Carol Ford uses MLA in English 101 but her English 102 class can use either, depending on their major.  Teresa had her students look at both styles and then choose one style to be focused on.  Humanities and Arts use MLA, as well.  Barbra has created two examples.  One tutor has gone through and created a cheat sheet  of the most difficult APA changes. A power point has been posted on both the webcampus tutors site and on the ASC website.  There is a link for MLA and APA for students to use.  Linda recommended checking the  APA manual and making sure you have the third printing.  Russ mentioned that APA does have samples on their website and he refers students there.  
December meeting with high school English departments – December 1st at 2:45 pm.  Linda talked about a longitudinal study that is being conducted that is following several groups of students from 5th grade to their senior year.  The first group will be graduating this year.  The students have writing in the lower grade classes, and then they don’t usually have any writing in high school.  When writing is assigned, the students are not receiving much feed back.  What Linda would like everyone to do is bring a sample paper from Jour 102, Eng 074, 095, 101, 102 and 107 to give the teachers samples .  Use pre-assessment and bring a range of papers, first drafts.  Linda will put together a list of learning outcomes.  Teresa suggested that Roger, in Battle Mountain, be included in the meeting.  Russ asked about a contact in Carlin.  Gaye will create a packet with all of the papers.  Linda will send out an email reminding everyone of what she would like.
Sabbaticals – Teresa and Kevin have both applied for sabbatical, and the Personnel Committee will be taking their requests forward to Senate, today.

Kevin let everyone know that John Rice brought by a brochure about a writing award called the “Ellen Meloy Fund for Desert Writers.”   This is open to anyone in the country.  The fund is looking for applicants and the deadline has been extended.  The new deadline is January 31st.  If you are interested, Kevin has the brochure.  The award is $2,000.00 and the writing is non-fiction.
Susanne talked about secondary ed. and that she is working on the class rotation for upper division classes.

Wyoming asked  who will be teaching the journalism students once his contract is up.  Linda has talked to Mike, and the college will be providing classes with adjunct faculty.

Dale thanked Gretchen for supporting Louise in Pahrump.  Dale has had several students complain that some faculty members are telling students that they are not following APA, when in fact they are, and the faculty member has decided to change the rules and deduct points.  Discussion was held about how to handle the situation.  Kevin suggested that we use this opportunity to offer a workshop, with updated manuals, to show instructors what has been updated.  She also suggested that this information be put in the adjunct orientation.  Linda stated that students should take their papers to the department chair and complain and be proactive.
Kevin asked if ENG 085 could be taught live.  Linda said it would not be taught live in the spring, but it could be looked at for the fall.
Meeting adjourned at 9:30 a.m.

